Guide to the Dorothy M. Horstmann Papers

MS 1700



compiled by Bella Berson

March 2005

Yale University Library
P.O. Box 208240
New Haven, CT 06520-8240
(203) 432-1735
(203) 432-7441
beinecke.library@yale.edu
http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

Table of Contents

Collection Overview	. 3
Requesting Instructions	. 3
Administrative Information	. 3
Immediate Source of Acquisition	. 3
Conditions Governing Access	. 4
Conditions Governing Use	. 4
Preferred Citation	. 4
Associated Materials	. 4
Biographical / Historical	. 4
Scope and Contents	. 5
Arrangement	. 5
Collection Contents	. 6
Series I: General Files, 1927-1995	. 6
Series II: Writings, 1946 -1994, n.d	19
Series III: Teaching, 1947-1983	29
Series IV: Research and Consultations, 1940-1990	
Series V: Professional Meetings, 1951-1994	40
Series VI: Personal Papers, 1941-2001	42
Series VII: Photographs, 1940-1994	44
Selected Search Terms	

Collection Overview

REPOSITORY: Manuscripts and Archives

Yale University Library

P.O. Box 208240

New Haven, CT 06520-8240

(203) 432-1735 (203) 432-7441

beinecke.library@yale.edu

http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

CALL NUMBER: MS 1700

CREATOR: Horstmann, Dorothy M. (Dorothy Millicent), 1911-

TITLE: Dorothy M. Horstmann papers

DATES: 1927-2001

BULK DATES: 1946-1995

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 17.92 linear feet (46 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

SUMMARY: The papers include include correspondence, writings, research data, notes,

memorabilia, and photographs, which document Dorothy Horstmann's years at the Yale School of Medicine as a bio-medical researcher and teacher. The papers highlight her accomplishments in understanding and controlling the

transmission of poliomyelitis and rubella.

ONLINE FINDING AID: To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: https://

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.1700

Requesting Instructions

To request items from this collection for use in the Manuscripts and Archives reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.1700.

To order reproductions from this collection, please go to http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/ ifr_copy_order.html. The information you will need to submit an order includes: the collection call number, collection title, series or accession number, box number, and folder number or name.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box

f. folder

Administrative Information

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Gift of Dorothy M. Horstmann, 1995-1996; gift of Arthur Ebbert, Jr., 2002; gift of Daniel Wilson, 2020.

Conditions Governing Access

While this collection as a whole is available for research, parts of it may be restricted due to law, university policy or fragility. Any restricted material will be noted as such.

Conditions Governing Use

Copyright for unpublished materials authored or otherwise produced by Dorothy M. Horstmann has been transferred to Yale University. These materials may be used for non-commercial purposes without seeking permission from Yale University as the copyright holder. For other uses of these materials, please contact beinecke.library@yale.edu.

Copyright status for other collection materials is unknown. Transmission or reproduction of materials protected by U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S.C.) beyond that allowed by fair use requires the written permission of the copyright owners. Works not in the public domain cannot be commercially exploited without permission of the copyright owners. Responsibility for any use rests exclusively with the user.

Preferred Citation

Dorothy M. Horstmann Papers (MS 1700). Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library.

Associated Materials

John Rodman Paul Papers (MS 1333), Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library.

Biographical / Historical

Dorothy Millicent Horstmann was internationally known for her significant contributions to the understanding and control of poliomyelitis and congenital rubella. The many tributes and honors accorded her make clear how highly she was regarded as a researcher, clinician, teacher and friend.

Horstmann was born in Spokane, Washington, on July 2, 1911. After earning both her bachelors degree (1936) and her M.D. (1940) from the University of California, San Francisco and completing residencies at San Francisco County Hospital and at Vanderbilt University Hospital, she came to Yale University in 1942 as a post doctoral Commonwealth Fund fellow in the Section of Preventive Medicine of the School of Medicine. Here John Rodman Paul, director of the Yale Poliomyelitis Study Unit, stimulated her interest in the epidemiology and pathogenesis of viral infections. In 1944, she was appointed instructor in the Section of Preventive Medicine. She spent the year 1944/1945 as an instructor in the Department of Medicine at the University of California, San Francisco and 1947/1948 as a National Institutes of Health Fellow at the Institute of Medical Research in London. Otherwise, she served the entire remainder of her career as a faculty member at Yale. She became an assistant professor in 1948 and attained the rank of associate professorship in 1952. In 1961, she became the first woman to be appointed professor at the Yale School of Medicine. In 1969, when she became the John Rodman Paul Professor of Epidemiology and Public Health, she was the first woman ever to hold an endowed chair at the university. President Kingman Brewster appointed her to the Committee on the Status of Academic and Professional Women at Yale in 1970.

Horstmann's early research focused on the pathogenesis of the poliomyelitis virus. In 1946 she discovered that the virus is present in human blood during the incubation period of the infection but disappears later, when the neurologic symptoms begin. This research breakthrough implied that if serum antibodies could be induced by vaccination, the virus in the blood could be neutralized and thus prevent the virus from affecting the central nervous system. Demonstrated through carefully conceived experimental studies in monkeys and epidemiologically based human observations, this discovery became the basis for an efficacious vaccine against polio.

From 1955 to 1961, the Yale Poliomyelitis Unit evaluated immunization against poliomyelitis with live, attenuated vaccine, the Sabin vaccine. It carried out trials of both the Sabin and the Salk vaccines in New Haven, Guadalupe village in Arizona, Costa Rica, and also in Middletown and Southbury, Connecticut. Horstmann also evaluated the oral polio vaccine program in Russia, Czechoslovakia and Poland for the World Health Organization. The resulting report helped develop acceptance of the Sabin vaccine in the United States. In the 1960s and 1970s, Horstmann also did research on the clinical epidemiology of the rubella virus. Her work played a significant role in assuring the safety and effectiveness of rubella vaccine.

When John Rodman Paul died in 1971, leaving unfinished his *History of Poliomyelitis*, Horstmann took up the task of seeing this work through to publication and of producing a festschrift in his memory. In recognition of her scholarly contributions, Horstmann was elected to the National Academy of Science and the Royal Society of Medicine. In 1983, she chaired the Organizing Committee of the International Symposium on Poliomyelitis Control, sponsored by the National Institutes of Health Fogarty International Center. She served a term as president of the Infectious Diseases Society of America (1974/1975), and the Yale School of Medicine created an annual Dorothy M. Horstmann Lectureship as a continuing tribute. Horstmann died on January 18, 2001.

Scope and Contents

The Dorothy Horstmann Papers include correspondence, writings, research data, notes, memorabilia, and photographs, which document Dorothy Horstmann's years at the Yale School of Medicine as a bio-medical researcher and teacher. The papers highlight her accomplishments in the epidemiology and conquest of poliomyelitis and rubella.

Horstmann's work as a virologist studying polio and rubella is amply documented in her writings and in extensive research data. The papers also include notes and reports from her research trips to Russia, Poland, Czechoslovakia, China, and Korea. While the papers contain a scant quantity of material from Horstmann's classroom teaching, they do reflect her role as a mentor to other scientists. The papers also chronicle Horstmann's involvement in professional organizations and her love of travel.

The collection includes a large quantity of materials related to John Rodman Paul, which document Horstmann's close working relationship with her mentor. This material consists of correspondence between Paul and Horstmann and with others concerning their joint projects. Evidence of her collaboration on Paul's publications is apparent in the papers, especially on her work to ensure the publication of Paul's *History of Poliomyelitis*. Other Paul materials in this collection include files on the preparation of a 1961 festschrift in Paul's honor and letters of condolence at his death.

Noticeably missing from the papers are materials about Horstmann's childhood or early career, and though Horstmann's appointment to an endowed chair at the university was a first, her papers contain little personal reflection on the challenges of being a woman scientist.

Arrangement

Arranged in seven series: I. General Files, 1927-1995. II. Writings, 1946-1994, n.d. III. Teaching, 1947-1983. IV. Research and Consultations, 1940-1990. V. Professional Meetings, 1951-1994. VI. Personal Papers, 1941-2001. VII. Photographs, 1940-1994.

Collection Contents

Series I: General Files, 1927-1995

The series consists generally of correspondence with or about colleagues, institutions, publishers, periodicals, organizations, conferences, and committees. The files are arranged in alphabetical order.

The correspondence includes exchanges with or about several professional colleagues whom Horstmann also considered personal friends. Among these are I. George Miller, James Henderson, Sunderland Gear, Herdis von Magnus, José Madalengoitia, Jeremy Morris, and Gertrude Van Wagenen. Some of Horstmann's correspondence with Albert Sabin is filed in this series but their exchanges that concern the sharing results and specimens are filed in Series IV. There are almost no surviving personal family letters.

Yale University files document women's issues at Yale, particularly in the 1970s. Files for the Yale University Committee on the Status of Women (also known as the Greene Committee), the Advisory Committee on the Education of Women, and the Yale Academic and Professional Women's forum contain discussions of contemporary concerns over women in research, the promotional ladder for women, maternity leave, child care, and discrimination.

Horstmann's large number of John Rodman Paul files attests to the special working relationship between the two. The files detail their collaboration in research and publication. The Paul materials also include correspondence concerning publication of a festschrift in his honor and letters of sympathy at his death.

Horstmann expressed some of her political convictions in letters to congressmen. These letters are filed in the section for United States Congress. Prominent among these are letters concerning the political situation in southern Africa.

b. 1, f. 1	A	1954-1995
b. 1, f. 2	American Academy of Pediatrics	1961-1980, undated
b. 1, f. 3	American College of Physicians	1953-1987, undated
b. 1, f. 4	American Epidemiological Society	1927-1992, undated
b. 1, f. 5	American Journal of Epidemiology	1965-1975
b. 1, f. 6	American Society for Clinical Investigation	1979-1989
b. 1, f. 7	American Society for Virology	1981-1985, undated
b. 1, f. 8	American Society of Microbiology	1978
b. 1, f. 9	Andiman, Warren	1972-1982
b. 1, f. 10	Andrewes, C. H.	1947-1960, undated
b. 1, f. 11	Andrews, M. DeWayne	1972
b. 1, f. 12	Associates of the Cushing/Whitney Medical Library at Yale	1992-1993
b. 1, f. 13	Association of American Physicians	1973-1978

b. 1, f. 14	Atkins family	[1963?]-1985, undated
b. 1, f. 15	В	1960-1993, undated
b. 1, f. 16	Banatvala, Jehangir E.	1966-1990
b. 1, f. 17	Beeson, Paul B.	1963-1989, undated
b. 1, f. 18	Bishop, J. Michael	1975-1994
b. 1, f. 19	Brandsma, Janet	1981-1987
b. 1, f. 20	Brown, Nathaniel A	1979-1989
b. 1, f. 21	Burrow, Gerald R.	1983-1994
b. 2, f. 22	C	1946-1993
b. 2, f. 23	California. Department of Public Health	1963-1967, undated
b. 2, f. 24	Cary, Alice S.	1973-1992, undated
b. 2, f. 25	Clinical Infectious Diseases English	1993-1994
b. 2, f. 26	Clinical Obstetrics and Gynecology English	1980-1984
b. 2, f. 27	Connecticut [State]	1958-1982, undated
b. 2, f. 28 - 29	Connecticut Academy of Science and Engineering	1981-1994, undated
b. 2, f. 30	Connecticut Society for Medical Research	1966-1967
b. 2, f. 31	Connecticut State Medical Society	1958-1962
b. 2, f. 32	Contemporary OB/GYN English	1989
b. 2, f. 33	<i>D</i> English	1962-1994
b. 2, f. 34	Dalldorf, Gilbert	1958-1982
b. 2, f. 35	Dave, Kanu	1964-1986
b. 2, f. 36	Davidson, Charles S.	1957-1982
b. 2, f. 37	Delgado, Jose M. R. A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1988-1990, undated

b. 2, f. 38	Downey, T. Wayne	1962
b. 2, f. 39	E	1954-1991
b. 2, f. 40	Edward, William O.	1986
b. 2, f. 41	Enders, John F.	1955-1986, undated
b. 2, f. 42	European Society Against Virus Diseases	1981-1989, undated
b. 2, f. 43	Evans, Alfred S.	1951-1988, undated
b. 3, f. 44	F	1953-1993, undated
b. 3, f. 45	Fauci, Anthony S.	1986-1988
b. 3, f. 46	Feinstein, Alvin R.	1966-1983
b. 3, f. 47	Feldman. Harry A.	1963-1980, undated
b. 3, f. 48	Forsgren, Marianne	1972-1979, undated
b. 3, f. 49 - 50	G	1960-1994
b. 3, f. 51	Gartshore, David and Pamela	1974-1975
b. 3, f. 52 - 54	Gear, James Henderson Sutherland	1947-1994
b. 3, f. 55	Giamatti, A. Bartlett	1971-1991, undated
b. 3, f. 56	Н	1959-1983
b. 3, f. 57	Hall, Carolyn Breese	1968-1983
b. 3, f. 58	Hart, James C.	1961-1963, undated
b. 3, f. 59	Henderson, Ralph H.	1978-1984
b. 3, f. 60	Hilleman, Maurice R.	1975-1977
b. 3, f. 61	Hinman, Alan R.	1983-1988
b. 4, f. 62	Horstmann family	1945-1980
b. 4, f. 63	Hostetter, Margaret K.	1991-1993
b. 4, f. 64	Huessy, Hans R.	1988-1993
b. 4, f. 65	Hummel, Cynthia	1941-1983, undated

b. 4, f. 66	I	1948-1990
b. 4, f. 67 - 69	Infectious Diseases Society of America	1968-1993, undated
b. 4, f. 70	Institute of Sera and Vaccines	1984-1985, n. d.
b. 4, f. 71	International Association of Biological Standardization	1977-1979
b. 4, f. 72	International Epidemiological Association	1971-1985, undated
b. 4, f. 73	<i>lsis</i> English	1990
b. 4, f. 74	Itescu, Silviu	1993
b. 4, f. 75	J	1985-1993
b. 4, f. 76	Jackson, George Gee	1966-1984
b. 4, f. 77	Jensen, Hal B.	1984
b. 4, f. 78	Journal of Infectious Diseases English	1979- 1990, undated
b. 4, f. 79 - 80	K	1953-1985, undated
b. 4, f. 81	Kaplan, Bela	1961-1987, undated
b. 4, f. 82	Kass, Edward H.	1971-1989
b. 4, f. 83	Kennedy, Dermot H. and Catherine	1976-1982
b. 4, f. 84	Kilbourne, Edward D.	1984-1992
b. 4, f. 85	Kinge, Birgitte	1950-1952
b. 4, f. 86	Krause, Richard M.	1978-1982
b. 5, f. 87	L	1945-1993
b. 5, f. 88	Lasch, Eli E.	1980-1981
b. 5, f. 89	Le Bouvier, George Louis	1952-1978, undated
b. 5, f. 90	Lerner, A. Martin	1966-1972, undated
b. 5 , f. 91	Liebhaber, Harvey	1965-1971, undated
b. 5, f. 92	Lucille P. Markey Charitable Trust	1984-1985
b. 5, f. 93 - 94	M	1946-1995, undated

b. 5, f. 95	MacLean, Paul D.	1989-1991
b. 5, f. 96 - 97	Madalengoitia, José	1966-1978, undated
b. 5, f. 98 - 102	Magnus, Herdis von	1946-1977, undated
b. 5, f. 103	Manuscript Newsletter English	1987-1990
b. 6, f. 104	McAllister, Robert M.	1971-1984
b. 6, f. 105	McCollum, Robert W.	1966-1986
b. 6, f. 106	Meakins, J. C.	1953-1959
b. 6, f. 107	Medical Economics Books English	1984-1985
b. 6, f. 108	Medicine English	1991-1993
b. 6, f. 109	Meegan, James H.	1984-1986
b. 6, f. 110	Melnick, Joseph and Sarah	1955-1992
b. 6, f. 111	Merck Manual English	1972-1989
b. 6, f. 112	Miller, David G.	1964-1979, undated
	Miller, I. George, Jr.	
b. 6, f. 113 - 115	General	1963-1994, undated
	Nominations [listed chronologically]	
b. 6, f. 116	American Society for Clinical Investigation	1972-1973
b. 6, f. 117	Macy Foundation Faculty Scholar Award Program	1976, undated
b. 6, f. 118	Squibb Award	1981-1982, undated
b. 6, f. 119	Lounsbery Award	1982-1985
b. 6, f. 120		1004 1001
	National Academy of Sciences	1984-1991, undated
b. 6, f. 121	National Academy of Sciences Association of American Physicians	
		undated 1986-1987,

b. 6, f. 124	Morio, Shinsuke	1982-1983
b. 6, f. 125 - 126	Morris, Jeremy N.	1960-1979, undated
b. 6, f. 127	Mullally, Daniel I.	1966
b. 7, f. 128	N	1965-1991
b. 7, f. 129	Nahmias, André J.	1968-1978
	National Academy of Sciences	
b. 7, f. 130	General	1980-1987
b. 7, f. 131	Committee on Human Rights	1986-1988
b. 7, f. 132	Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences	1986-1995
b. 7, f. 133	National Foundation for Infectious Diseases	1986-1987
	National Institutes of Health	
b. 7 , f. 134	General	1962-1981, undated
b. 7, f. 135	Advisory Committee to the Director	1987, undated
b. 7 , f. 136 - 138	National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases	1979-1988, undated
	National Research Council	
	National Research Council	
b. 7 , f. 139	General	1975-1977
b. 7, f. 139 b. 7, f. 140		1975-1977 1975-1976
	General	
b. 7 , f. 140	General Commission on Human Resources	1975-1976
b. 7, f. 140 b. 7, f. 141	General Commission on Human Resources National Science Foundation [proposal]	1975-1976 1975
b. 7, f. 140 b. 7, f. 141 b. 7, f. 142	General Commission on Human Resources National Science Foundation [proposal] New Haven	1975-1976 1975 1964-1982
b. 7, f. 140 b. 7, f. 141 b. 7, f. 142 b. 7, f. 143	General Commission on Human Resources National Science Foundation [proposal] New Haven New York Academy of Medicine	1975-1976 1975 1964-1982 1953-1988
b. 7, f. 140 b. 7, f. 141 b. 7, f. 142 b. 7, f. 143 b. 7, f. 144	General Commission on Human Resources National Science Foundation [proposal] New Haven New York Academy of Medicine Niederman, James Corson	1975-1976 1975 1964-1982 1953-1988 1962-1993
b. 7, f. 140 b. 7, f. 141 b. 7, f. 142 b. 7, f. 143 b. 7, f. 144 b. 7, f. 145	General Commission on Human Resources National Science Foundation [proposal] New Haven New York Academy of Medicine Niederman, James Corson Niederman family	1975-1976 1975 1964-1982 1953-1988 1962-1993 1981-1990
b. 7, f. 140 b. 7, f. 141 b. 7, f. 142 b. 7, f. 143 b. 7, f. 144 b. 7, f. 145 b. 7, f. 146	General Commission on Human Resources National Science Foundation [proposal] New Haven New York Academy of Medicine Niederman, James Corson Niederman family Nimmannitya, Suchitra	1975-1976 1975 1964-1982 1953-1988 1962-1993 1981-1990 1965-1993
b. 7, f. 140 b. 7, f. 141 b. 7, f. 142 b. 7, f. 143 b. 7, f. 144 b. 7, f. 145 b. 7, f. 146 b. 7, f. 147	General Commission on Human Resources National Science Foundation [proposal] New Haven New York Academy of Medicine Niederman, James Corson Niederman family Nimmannitya, Suchitra O	1975-1976 1975 1964-1982 1953-1988 1962-1993 1981-1990 1965-1993 1950-1990
b. 7, f. 140 b. 7, f. 141 b. 7, f. 142 b. 7, f. 143 b. 7, f. 144 b. 7, f. 145 b. 7, f. 146 b. 7, f. 147 b. 7, f. 148 - 149	General Commission on Human Resources National Science Foundation [proposal] New Haven New York Academy of Medicine Niederman, James Corson Niederman family Nimmannitya, Suchitra O	1975-1976 1975 1964-1982 1953-1988 1962-1993 1981-1990 1965-1993 1950-1990 1944-1987

Paul, John Rodman (continued)

b. 8, f. 152	Biographies and obituaries	1959-1976, undated
b. 8, f. 153 - 156	Correspondence	1930-1971, undated
b. 8, f. 157	Letters informing correspondents of John Rodman Paul's death	1971
b. 8, f. 158	Letters of condolence	1971
b. 8, f. 159	Posthumous letters to which Horstmann responded	1971-1974
	Writings	
b. 8, f. 160	An Account of the American Epidemiological Society English	1956-1994, undated
b. 8, f. 161	Infections Induced by Oral Administration of Attenuated Poliovirus to Persons Possessing Homotypic Antibody [with Horstmann et al] English	1956-1957
b. 8, f. 162	Poliomyelitis in 1957 [Yale Reports, radio broadcast]	1957
b. 8, f. 163	Knowledge of Virus Diseases [St. Raphael's meeting] English	1961
	History of Poliomyelitis [collaboration with Horstmann]	
b. 8, f. 164 - 166	Correspondence	1968-1972, undated
b. 8, f. 167	Reviews	1971-1976, undated
b. 9, f. 168	"A Trip to Japan in 1946" English	[1970?]
b. 9, f. 169	"Moments in Virology" English	1970-1971
b. 9, f. 170	Serological Epidemiology, edited with Colin White	1970-1971, undated
b. 9, f. 171	"Rubella" by D. M. Horstmann, Chapter 9 English	1971
b. 9, f. 172	"Influenza and World War I. The A.E.F. Puts to Sea" English	1971
b. 9, f. 173	Two Early North American Archaeologists of the Southwest	1971
b. 9 , f. 174	Thomas Francis, Jr. in Biographical Memoirs	1973-1974
b. 9 , f. 175	"Global Methods of Virus Disease Surveillance by Laboratory Methods" English	undated
b. 9, f. 176	"A Half-Century of Academic Preventive Medicine" [notes] English	undated

Paul, John Rodman > Writings (continued)

b. 9 , f. 177	Various short pieces	undated
b. 9, f. 178	Paul, Oglesby	1966-1980
	Paul family	
b. 9, f. 179	Correspondence	1966-1974, undated
b. 9, f. 180	"Notes Taken On a Tour Thro' France, Italy and Switzerland in the Spring and Summer of 1824" [Title page shows "by Jno Rodman Paul"] English	n. d.
b. 9, f. 181	Payne, Anthony MM.	1959-1967
b. 9, f. 182	Pearson, Howard A.	1971-1982
b. 9, f. 183	Pediatrics, Journal of the American Academy of Pediatrics English	1969-1976
b. 9, f. 184	Pengelly, C. D. R.	1973-1978
b. 9, f. 185	Philadelphia Variety Club	1967-1968
b. 9, f. 186	Phillips, Charles Alan	1975
b. 9, f. 187	Plotkin, Stanley A.	1970-1987
b. 9, f. 188	Q	1974-1994
b. 9, f. 189 - 190	R	1946-1994, undated
b. 9, f. 191	Randolph, Martin F.	1968-1988
b. 9, f. 192	Rapp, Fred	1990
b. 9, f. 193	Reviews of Infectious Diseases	1982-1991
b. 9, f. 194	Robbins, Frederick C.	1988-1995
b. 9, f. 195	Robert, Marie F.	1982-1984
b. 9, f. 196	Robinson, James E.	1971-1985
b. 9, f. 197	Rooney, Elizabeth	1962-1966, undated
b. 9, f. 198	Rosenberg, Leon E.	1984-1991
b. 10, f. 199	Rossier, E.	1975-1979
b. 10, f. 200	Royal Society of Medicine	1972-1974
b. 10, f. 201	Ruddle, Nancy H.	1976-1992
b. 10, f. 202	Russell, W. Ritchie	1947-1963

b. 10, f. 203 - 204	S	1946-1992, undated
b. 10, f. 205 - 207	Sabin, Albert B.	1952-1996, undated
b. 10, f. 208	Schleuderberg, Ann and Carl Jeffrey	1976-1981, undated
b. 10, f. 209	Schmid, Rudy	1986
b. 10, f. 210	Shaw, Edward B.	1976-1979
b. 10, f. 211	Simmons, Dwayne	1953-1991, undated
b. 10, f. 212	Singer, Maxine F.	1986-1991
b. 10, f. 213	Smith, Leon J.	1981-1994
b. 10, f. 214	Smith, Martin	1979-1983
b. 10, f. 215	Sociedad Uruguaya de Patalogia Clinica	1961
b. 10, f. 216	Sprinz, Helmuth	1950-1986, undated
b. 10, f. 217	Stolwijk, Jan A. J.	1982-1985
b. 10, f. 218	Stone, William	1953-1965
b. 10, f. 219	Subramanyan, T. P.	1981, undated
b. 10, f. 220	Summers, William C.	1976-1985
b. 10, f. 221	Swanson-Kamen, Virginia	1962-1988, undated
b. 10, f. 222	Т	1954-1992, undated
b. 11, f. 223	Tauve, Robert Victor	1974-1982, undated
b. 11, f. 224	Taylor, Richard Moreland	1961-1974, undated
b. 11, f. 225	Thisyakorn, Usa	1982-1983
b. 11, f. 226	Thomas, Lewis	1966-1990, undated
b. 11, f. 227	Tyrell, David A. J.	1989
b. 11, f. 228	U	1967-1985
b. 11, f. 229	Union of Concerned Scientists	1985-1992
	United States Congress	

United States Congress

United States Congress (continued)

b. 11, f. 230	General	1979-1991
b. 11, f. 231	National Institutes of Health	1985
b. 11, f. 232	South Africa	1985-1988
b. 11, f. 233	TIAA-CREF Tax Reform	1985-1986
b. 11, f. 234	Zimbabwe-Rhodesia	1979
b. 11, f. 235 - 236	United States. Surgeon General. Advisory Committee on Poliomyelitis Control	1960-1964 <i>,</i> undated
b. 11, f. 237	United States-Israel Binational Science Foundation	1978-1979
b. 11, f. 238	University of California., San Francisco. Alumnus of the Year Award	1989-1990, undated
b. 11, f. 239	University of Washington	1974
b. 11, f. 240	V	1961-1993
b. 11, f. 241 - 242	Van Wagenen, Gertrude	1976-1993
b. 11, f. 243	Vanderbilt University	1984-1994, undated
b. 11, f. 244	Viseltear, Arthur J.	1980-1991
b. 11, f. 245	Vonka, Vladimir	1963-1983
b. 11 , f. 246	Voroshilova, Marina K.	1956-1964, undated
b. 11, f. 247 - 248	W	1961-1994, undated
b. 11, f. 249	Walder, Raul	1967-1970
b. 11, f. 250	Wardale, Elizabeth	1949-1956, undated
b. 11, f. 251	Wehrle, Pul F.	1964-1978
b. 11, f. 252	Weinbren, Paul and Barbara	1968-1977
b. 12, f. 253	Weiser, Barbara	1994
b. 12, f. 254	Weller, Thomas H.	1977-1984
b. 12, f. 255	Wessel, Morris A.	1969-1980
b. 12, f. 256	White, Colin	1963-1978
b. 12, f. 257	Wilson, Daniel J. [includes transcript of interview with Dorothy Horstmann]	1990-1994

b. 44	Wilson, Daniel J., interview of Dorothy Horstmann, parts 1 and 2 1 Audiocassette	1990 April 26
	Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services	
	information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.	
b. 45	Wilson, Daniel J., interview of Dorothy Horstmann, part 3 1 Audiocassette	1990 April 26
	Original audiovisual materials, as well as preservation and duplicating masters, may not be played. Researchers must consult use copies, or if none exist must pay for a use copy, which is retained by the repository. Researchers wishing to obtain an additional copy for their personal use should consult Copying Services information on the Manuscripts and Archives web site.	
b. 12, f. 258	Wimmer, Eckard	1983-1992
b. 12, f. 259	Woodward, Theodore E.	1964-1990, undated
	World Health Organization	
b. 12, f. 260	Consultations: Russia, Czechoslovakia	1958-1959
b. 12, f. 261 - 263	Pan American Health Organization	1968-1994, undated
b. 12, f. 264	Pan American Sanitary Bureau	1955-1958, undated
b. 12, f. 265	Wyatt, H. Vivian	1971-1980
b. 12, f. 266	Υ	1959, 1988
b. 12, f. 267	Yale Club of New York City	1973-1985
	Yale-in-China	
b. 12, f. 268	General	1973-1974, undated
b. 12, f. 269 - 271	"Report from the Yale Group Visiting China" English	1974
b. 12, f. 272	Trip notes	1974
b. 12, f. 273	Yale-New Haven Hospital. Committee on Infection Control	1982-1984, undated
b. 12, f. 274	Yale-New Haven Teachers Institute	1993
	Yale University	
b. 12, f. 275	General	1971-1989, undated
b. 12, f. 276	Ezra Stiles Fellow	1970-1990

Yale University (continued)

b. 12, f. 277 - 279	Health Services OB/GYN Review Committee	1973-1976, undated
	School of Medicine	
b. 13, f. 280	General	1976-1994
b. 13, f. 281	Alumni reunion	1984
b. 13, f. 282	Appointments and Promotions Committee	1973-1976, undated
b. 13, f. 283	Associates of the Yale Medical Library	1976-1990
b. 13, f. 284	Beaumont Club and Nathan Smith Club	1972-1994, undated
b. 13, f. 285	Curriculum Committee	1946, 1960-1961, undated
	Department of Epidemiology and Public Health	
b. 13, f. 286	General	1960-1992, undated
b. 13, f. 287	Annual reports	1969-1994
b. 13, f. 288	Policy Committee	1976-1982
	Department of Pediatrics	
b. 13, f. 289	General	1963-1975, undated
b. 13, f. 290 - 291	Annual reports	1967-1994
b. 13, f. 292	Bacteriology Laboratories	1972-1978
b. 13, f. 293	Joseph E. Smadel Lecture	1977
	Office of the Dean	
b. 13, f. 294	General	1964-1968
b. 13, f. 295	Review of Robert Berliner's deanship [restricted until January 1, 2054; see Box 13a]	1977-1978, undated
b. 13, f. 296	Poliomyelitis Study Group	1948-1949, undated
b. 13, f. 297	Preventive Medicine and Public Health	1946-1956, 1962, undated
b. 13, f. 298	Section of History of Medicine	1977-1978
b. 13, f. 299	Yale Journal of Biology and Medicine	1958-1986

Yale University > School of Medicine (continued)

b. 13a Office of the Dean. Review of Robert Berliner's deanship

Materials in box 54 are restricted until January 1, 2054 as established

by Yale Corporation regulations.

	Women's issues	
b. 14, f. 300 - 302	General	1970-1976, undated
b. 14, f. 303	Advisory Committee on the Education of Women	1974-1976, undated
b. 14, f. 304 - 305	Committee on the Status of Professional Women at Yale [Greene Committee]	1970-1971, undated
b. 14, f. 306	Yale University Press	1976-1984
b. 14, f. 307	Z	1974-1993
b. 14, f. 308 - 309	Correspondence regarding lectures	1962-1987
b. 14, f. 310	Unidentified	1948-1981, undated

Series II: Writings, 1946 - 1994, n.d.

Arranged chronologically, the series includes Horstmann's unpublished lectures and correspondence concerning publications. Though Horstmann contributed well over 150 professional papers, these, being published, are not in the files.

The lecture files rarely contain word for word typescripts of her talks. Rather, one finds in them hand written outlines on paper or index cards in Horstmann's large round penmanship. Some lecture notes served for more than one appearance, as can occasionally be noticed from the numbering of the pages. Because Horstmann gave so many talks on rubella and poliomyelitis, those topics appear often.

A comprehensive bibliography of Horstmann's published work is in Series VI.

b. 15 , f. 1	"Epidemiology of Poliomyelitis" [Monmouth County Medical Society] English	1946
b. 15, f. 2	"Some Clinical Problems in Acute Poliomyelitis" [Rocky Mountain Conference on Poliomyelitis, includes discussions] English	1946
b. 15, f. 3	"The Incubation Period in Human Poliomyelitis" with J. R. Paul, [Interurban Clinical Club] English	1947
b. 15, f. 4	"The Incubation Period in Human Poliomyelitis" [Conference on the Epidemiology of Poliomyelitis, New Haven] English	1947
b. 15 , f. 5	Epidemiology of Poliomyelitis [Polio League]	1952
b. 15 , f. 6	"Poliomyelitis- Modern Views" [Symposium on Acute Infectious Diseases] English	1952
b. 15, f. 7	"Poliomyelitis Virus in the Blood of Orally Infected Monkeys and Chimpanzees" [Federation] English	1952
b. 15, f. 8	"Recent Advances in Our Knowledge of the Virus of Poliomyelitis (Storrs, Connecticut, Memphis) English	[1952]
b. 15, f. 9	Recent Developments in Poliomyelitis Research [Brooklyn Academy of Pediatrics]	1952
b. 15 , f. 10	"March of Dimes Campaign Furthers Poliomyelitis Research" [Yale Interprets the News, radio program] English	1953
b. 15 , f. 11	"Viremia in Human Poliomyelitis" [Interurban Clinical Club] English	1953
b. 15, f. 12	"Epidemiology Aspects of Poliomyelitis" [American College of Physicians] English	1954
b. 15, f. 13	Immunization Against Poliomyelitis (California)	1954
b. 15, f. 14	Poliomyelitis [Sixth International Congress for Microbiology]	1954

b. 15, f. 15	"Problems in the Prevention of Poliomyelitis" [Symposium on Infectious Diseases, Saskatchewan] English	1954
b. 15, f. 16	"Progress in Immunization Against Poliomyelitis [Symposium on Infectious Diseases, Saskatchewan] English	1954
b. 15 , f. 17	Viremia in Human Poliomyelitis [Board of Directors, Yale-New Haven Hospital, Hartford]	1954
b. 15, f. 18	"Poliomyelitis, 1955" [Medical Society of Delaware] English	1955
b. 15, f. 19	Poliomyelitis Immunization with Vaccines [Medical Society of Delaware]	1955
b. 15, f. 20	"Poliomyelitis, 1956" [Society of American Bacteriologists, New York] English	1955-1956
b. 15, f. 21	"Applications of Epidemiology to Clinical Medicine" (Madison) English	1956
b. 15, f. 22	"The Ecology of Poliomyelitis" [Conference on Poliomyelitis, San Francisco] English	1956
b. 15 , f. 23	Pathogenesis of Poliomyelitis	1956
b. 15 , f. 24	Poliomyelitis; Immunity Status of Different Population Groups and Indications for Vaccination [Exhibit, Pediatric Congress, Copenhagen]	1956
b. 15 , f. 25	Visit of Four Russian Scientists	1956
b. 15 , f. 26	"Poliomyelitis: Recent Advances in Diagnosis" [Alumni Symposium] English	1956
b. 15 , f. 27	Type III Vaccine [Yale Medical Society]	[1956]
b. 15, f. 28	Yale Poliomyelitis Study Unit [Yale Alumni Reunion; Hamden Probus Club]	1956
b. 16, f. 29	Discussion of David Bodian's "Mechanism of Infection with Polioviruses" [New York Academy of Sciences]	1957
b. 16, f. 30	Vaccination Against Poliomyelitis [Discussion, Fourth International Poliomyelitis Congress, Philadelphia]	1957
b. 16, f. 31	"Poliomyelitis in the Near East" [Symposium on Diseases of the Near East] English	1957
b. 16 , f. 32	"Enteric (Echo) Virus Infections and Clinical Disease" [American College of Physicians; Storrs] English	1958
b. 16, f. 33	"The Epidemiology of Poliomyelitis [U. S. Navy, Bethesda] English	1958
b. 16 , f. 34	"Factors in the Use and Spread of Attenuated Poliovirus Vaccine" [with J. R. Paul and J. C. Niederman,, American Epidemiological Society] English	1958

b. 16, f. 36 Vaccination Against Poliomyelitis [Discussion, Fourth International Poliomyelitis] 1958 b. 16, f. 37 "An Attenuated Poliovirus Vaccine Trial in a Village Community" [American Pediatric Society] English 1959 b. 16, f. 38 "Community Susceptibility Studies" in Perspectives in Pediatric Virology English 1959 b. 16, f. 39 Pollomyelitis (Cincinnati) 1959 b. 16, f. 40 - 43 "Reporting on a Visit to the U.S.S.R., Poland and Czechoslovakia to Review Work on 1959 Live Poliovirus Vaccine" English 1959 b. 16, f. 44 "Report on Live Poliovirus Vaccination in the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, Poland and Czechoslovakia, August-October" English 1959, 1960 b. 16, f. 45 "Thermal Sensitivity of Poliovirus Strains Isolated During an Oral Vaccine Field Trial", with Isao Yoshioka and J.T. Riordan English 1959 b. 16, f. 46 "Viremia in Echo 9 Virus Infection" [American Association of Immunologists] English 1959 b. 16, f. 47 "Current Status of Live Poliovirus Vaccines [Connecticut Public Health Association] English 1961 b. 17, f. 49 "Could It Be a Virus Infection?" (Boston) English 1961 b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) 1961 b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta)	b. 16, f. 35	Rubella	1958
Pediatric Society] English b. 16, f. 38 "Community Susceptibility Studies" in Perspectives in Pediatric Virology English b. 16, f. 39 Poliomyelitis (Cincinnati) 1959 b. 16, f. 40 - 43 "Reporting on a Visit to the U.S.S.R., Poland and Czechoslovakia to Review Work on 1959 Live Poliovirus Vaccine" English b. 16, f. 40 "Report on Live Poliovirus Vaccination in the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, Poland and Czechoslovakia, August-October" English b. 16, f. 45 "Thermal Sensitivity of Poliovirus Strains Isolated During an Oral Vaccine Field Trial", with Isao Yoshioka and J.T. Riordan English b. 16, f. 46 "Viremia in Echo 9 Virus Infection" [American Association of Immunologists] 1959 b. 16, f. 47 "Current Status of Live Poliovirus Vaccines [Connecticut Public Health Association] English b. 16, f. 48 "The Advantages of Oral Poliovirus Vaccine in Immunizing Young Children" (Montevideo) English b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) 1961 b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) 1961 b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) 1961, 1962 b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] 1961 b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) 1961 b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] 1961 limmunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. 1961-1962 Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse)	b. 16, f. 36		1958
English b. 16, f. 39 Poliomyelitis (Cincinnati) 1959 b. 16, f. 40 - 43 "Reporting on a Visit to the U.S.S.R., Poland and Czechoslovakia to Review Work on 1959 Live Poliovirus Vaccine" English b. 16, f. 44 "Report on Live Poliovirus Vaccination in the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, Poland and Czechoslovakia, August-October" English b. 16, f. 45 "Thermal Sensitivity of Poliovirus Strains Isolated During an Oral Vaccine Field Trial", with Isao Yoshioka and J.T. Riordan English b. 16, f. 46 "Viremia in Echo 9 Virus Infection" [American Association of Immunologists] 1959 b. 16, f. 47 "Current Status of Live Poliovirus Vaccines [Connecticut Public Health Association] English b. 16, f. 48 "The Advantages of Oral Poliovirus Vaccine in Immunizing Young Children" (Montevideo) English b. 17, f. 49 "Could It Be a Virus Infection?" (Boston) 1961 b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) 1961 b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) 1961, 1962 b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) 1961 b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) 1961 b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. 1961-1962 Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse) 1962	b. 16, f. 37	Pediatric Society]	1959
b. 16, f. 40 - 43 "Reporting on a Visit to the U.S.S.R., Poland and Czechoslovakia to Review Work on 1959 Live Poliovirus Vaccine" English b. 16, f. 44 "Report on Live Poliovirus Vaccination in the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, Poland and Czechoslovakia, August-October" English b. 16, f. 45 "Thermal Sensitivity of Poliovirus Strains Isolated During an Oral Vaccine Field Trial", with Isaa Yoshioka and J.T. Riordan English b. 16, f. 46 "Viremia in Echo 9 Virus Infection" [American Association of Immunologists] 1959 b. 16, f. 47 "Current Status of Live Poliovirus Vaccines [Connecticut Public Health Association] 1960 c. 16, f. 48 "The Advantages of Oral Poliovirus Vaccine in Immunizing Young Children" (Montevideo) 1961 b. 17, f. 49 "Could It Be a Virus Infection?" (Boston) 1961 b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) 1961 b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) 1961, 1962 b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] 1961 b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) 1961 b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] 1961 b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English 1962	b. 16, f. 38		1959
Live Poliovirus Vaccine" English D. 16, f. 44 "Report on Live Poliovirus Vaccination in the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, Poland and Czechoslovakia, August-October" English D. 16, f. 45 "Thermal Sensitivity of Poliovirus Strains Isolated During an Oral Vaccine Field Trial", with Isao Yoshioka and J.T. Riordan English D. 16, f. 46 "Viremia in Echo 9 Virus Infection" [American Association of Immunologists] English D. 16, f. 47 "Current Status of Live Poliovirus Vaccines [Connecticut Public Health Association] English D. 16, f. 48 "The Advantages of Oral Poliovirus Vaccine in Immunizing Young Children" (Montevideo) English D. 17, f. 49 "Could It Be a Virus Infection?" (Boston) English D. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) D. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) D. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] D. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) English D. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] D. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. 1961-1962 Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English D. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse)	b. 16, f. 39	Poliomyelitis (Cincinnati)	1959
Poland and Czechoslovakia, August-October" English b. 16, f. 45 "Thermal Sensitivity of Poliovirus Strains Isolated During an Oral Vaccine Field Trial", with Isao Yoshioka and J.T. Riordan English b. 16, f. 46 "Viremia in Echo 9 Virus Infection" [American Association of Immunologists] English b. 16, f. 47 "Current Status of Live Poliovirus Vaccines [Connecticut Public Health Association] English b. 16, f. 48 "The Advantages of Oral Poliovirus Vaccine in Immunizing Young Children" (Montevideo) English b. 17, f. 49 "Could It Be a Virus Infection?" (Boston) English b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) English b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. 1961-1962 Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse)	b. 16, f. 40 - 43	Live Poliovirus Vaccine"	1959
Trial", with Isao Yoshioka and J.T. Riordan English b. 16, f. 46 "Viremia in Echo 9 Virus Infection" [American Association of Immunologists] b. 16, f. 47 "Current Status of Live Poliovirus Vaccines [Connecticut Public Health Association] English b. 16, f. 48 "The Advantages of Oral Poliovirus Vaccine in Immunizing Young Children" (Montevideo) English b. 17, f. 49 "Could It Be a Virus Infection?" (Boston) English b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) English b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse)	b. 16, f. 44	Poland and Czechoslovakia, August-October"	1959, 1960
English b. 16, f. 47 "Current Status of Live Poliovirus Vaccines [Connecticut Public Health Association] English b. 16, f. 48 "The Advantages of Oral Poliovirus Vaccine in Immunizing Young Children" (Montevideo) English b. 17, f. 49 "Could It Be a Virus Infection?" (Boston) 1961 b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) 1961 b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) 1961, 1962 b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] 1961 b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) 1961 b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] 1961 b. 17, f. 55 "Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English 1962 b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse) 1962	b. 16, f. 45	Trial", with Isao Yoshioka and J.T. Riordan	1959
Association] English b. 16, f. 48 "The Advantages of Oral Poliovirus Vaccine in Immunizing Young Children" (Montevideo) English b. 17, f. 49 "Could It Be a Virus Infection?" (Boston) English b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) 1961 b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) 1961, 1962 b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] 1961 b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) English b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] 1961 b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse) 1962	b. 16, f. 46		1959
Children" (Montevideo) English b. 17, f. 49	b. 16, f. 47	Association]	1960
English b. 17, f. 50 Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago) b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) English b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse) 1961	b. 16, f. 48	Children" (Montevideo)	1961
b. 17, f. 51 Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta) b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] 1961 b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) English 1961 b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] 1961 b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English 1962	b. 17, f. 49		1961
b. 17, f. 52 Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago] 1961 b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) 1961 b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] 1961 b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English 1962	b. 17, f. 50	Live Attenuated Viruses (Chicago)	1961
b. 17, f. 53 "Poliomyelitis, 1961" (Madison) English b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] 1961 b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. 1961-1962 Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse) 1962	b. 17, f. 51	Middletown Project on Sabin Oral Vaccine (Washington, Atlanta)	1961, 1962
English b. 17, f. 54 Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial] 1961 b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. 1961-1962 Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse) 1962	b. 17, f. 52	Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [St. Raphael's Hospital, Philadelphia, Chicago]	1961
b. 17, f. 55 Immunization of Pre-school Children with Oral Poliovirus Vaccine with J. R. Paul, M. 1961-1962 Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse)	b. 17, f. 53		1961
Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green English b. 17, f. 56 "Enteroviruses" (Syracuse) 1962	b. 17, f. 54	Poliomyelitis [Sesquicentennial]	1961
	b. 17, f. 55	Godenne-McReo, R. H. Green, E. M. Opton, J.C. Niederman, E. P. Isacson, and R. H. Green	1961-1962
	b. 17, f. 56		1962

b. 17, f. 57	"The Epidemiology of Poliomyelitis and Other Enteroviruses [with J. R. Paul comments] English	1962
b. 17, f. 58	"Oral Polio Vaccine" [Southbury Training School, Hartford, New Britain, Willimantic] English	1962
b. 17, f. 59	Poliomyelitis [Copenhagen]	1962
b. 17, f. 60	"Recent Advances in the Use of Polio Vaccines",[Hunt Memorial, Hartford Medical Society] English	1962
b. 17, f. 61	Current Status of Vaccination Against Poliomyelitis [Newark]	[1963]
b. 17, f. 62	Enteroviruses [Rio de Janeiro]	1963
b. 17, f. 63	"Live Virus Vaccination: Current Status Measles, Polio and Prospects for Rubella" English	1963
b. 17, f. 64	New Measles Vaccine and The Current Oral Poliovirus Vaccine [Bridgeport Medical Association]	1963
b. 17, f. 65	"Poliomyelitis Virus Vaccines" [Academy of Medicine of New Jersey] English	1963
b. 17, f. 66	"Principles of Diagnostic Virology" in <i>Viral and Ricketsial Infections of Man</i> , fourth edition English	1963-1965
b. 17, f. 67	"Viral Meningitis in <i>Cecil-Loeb Textbook of Medicine</i> English	1963, 1965-1966
b. 17, f. 68	"Enterovirus Infections of the Central Nervous System" [Association for Research in Nervous-Mental Disease] English	1964
b. 17, f. 69	Natural Epidemic of Rubella in a Closed Population (Paris)	1964
b. 17, f. 70	"Rubella" (San Francisco) English	1964
b. 17, f. 71	Enteroviruses (Madison)	1965
b. 17, f. 72	"Rubella and the Rubella Syndrome-New Developments" [Connecticut State Medical Society English	1965
b. 18, f. 73	"Clinical Virology" English	1966, 1967, 1970, 1972, undated
b. 18, f. 74	Description of Nobel Festivities	1966
b. 18, f. 75	"Discussion of Paper by J. L. Melnick, 'Importance and Prospects for Control of Coxsackie and Echovirus Infections' " [Pan American Health Organization] English	1966

b. 18, f. 76	"Gamma Globulin, Uses and Abuses" [American Academy of Pediatrics. Seminar on Immunization, Providence] English	1966
b. 18, f. 77	"Immunization vs. Poliomyelitis" [Atlanta] English	1966
b. 18, f. 78	Pathogenesis of Poliomyelitis	1966
b. 18, f. 79	"Poliomyelitis and Other Enterovirus Infections of the CNS- Present and Future" English	1966
b. 18, f. 80	Rubella (Stockholm)	1966
b. 18, f. 81	"Rubella" (Philadelphia) English	1966
b. 18, f. 82	Discussion of Session 6 of Conference on Experimental Medicine and Surgery in Primates [New York Academy of Sciences]	1967
b. 18, f. 83	"Enteroviral Meningitis" (Albany) English	1967
b. 18, f. 84	Hepatitis (Kansas City)	1967
b. 18, f. 85	Poliomyelitis (Lima, Peru)	1967
b. 18, f. 86	Rubella (Peru)	1967
b. 18, f. 87	"Rubella" [Conference of State and Territorial Epidemiologists, Atlanta] English	1967
b. 18, f. 88	"Viral Hepatitis. Eleventh Annual Symposium on Infectious Diseases" (Kansas City) English	1967
b. 18, f. 89	"Influenza and Other Respiratory Infections (San Francisco) English	1967
b. 18, f. 90	South African Report	1968
b. 18, f. 91	"Viral Exanthems (Johannesburg) English	1969
b. 18, f. 92	Rubella [St. Raphael's Hospital]	1969
b. 18, f. 93	Rubella [World Health Organization Serum Bank]	1969
b. 18, f. 94	Rubella [Women's Auxiliary, Yale -New Haven Hospital]	1969
b. 18, f. 95	"Serological Responses Following Natural Infection" [Northeast Regional Conference on Rubella] English	1969
b. 18, f. 96	Adenovirus Pneumonia	1970
b. 18, f. 97	Immunization versus rubella [American Epidemiological Society, Seattle]	1970

b. 18, f. 98	Rubella: The Challenge of Its Control [Annual Thomas Francis, Jr., Memorial Lecture]	1970
b. 18, f. 99	Rubella (Ford Ord)	1970
b. 18, f. 100	Rubella (Atlantic City)	1970
b. 18, f. 101	Rubella (Copenhagen, Los Angeles)	1970
b. 18, f. 102	Rubella vaccination (Edinburgh)	1970
b. 18, f. 103	"Rubella Vaccine: Problems and Progress" [Phi Delta Epsilon Lecture] English	1970
b. 18, f. 104	"Rubella; Quantitative and Qualitative Differences in Immunity Following Vaccination and Natural Infection" with H. Lieber et. al., (Edinburgh) English	1970
b. 18, f. 105	Hepatitis (Los Angeles)	1971
b. 18, f. 106	"Immunization Practices" English	1971
b. 19, f. 107	Meningococcal disease -vaccine (Newport, Irvine)	1971
b. 19, f. 108	Zelda [book review]	1971
b. 19, f. 109	Rubella	1971-1972
b. 19, f. 110	Infectious Mononucleosis	[1972]
b. 19, f. 111	Rubella (Baltimore)	1972
b. 19, f. 112	"Viral Infections in Pregnancy" English	1972, 1973
b. 19, f. 113	Poliomyelitis in Merck Manual	1972-1980
b. 19, f. 114	"CMV [cytomegalovirus] Infections" English	1973
b. 19 , f. 115	"Neonatal Viral Infections" English	1973
b. 19, f. 116	Poliomyelitis: A Menace Gone Underground	1973
b. 19, f. 117	"Problems of the Rubella Vaccination Program" [Current Problems in Infectious Diseases and Their Treatments] English	1973
b. 19, f. 118	Rho antigen	[1973?]
b. 19, f. 119	John R. Paul, with Paul B. Beeson in Biographical Memoirs, National Academy of Sciences English	1973-1982
b. 19, f. 120	"Problem of Infection in Pregnancy" [Bacchus Hospital] English	1974

b. 19, f. 121	Streptococcus Infections [Infectious Diseases Society of America]	1974
b. 19, f. 122	Controlling Rubella: Problems and Perspectives [James Bruce Award] English	1974-1975
b. 19, f. 123	Viral Meningitis and Encephalitis	1974-1975
b. 19, f. 124	Yale in China trip lectures	1974-1975, undated
b. 19, f. 125	"Controlling Rubella: A Long Term Challenge" [Joseph E. Smadel Lecture] English	1975
b. 19, f. 126	"History of Rubella" English	1975
b. 19, f. 127	Infectious Diseases Society of America lecture	1975
b. 19, f. 128	"Neonatal Viral Infections" (Syracuse) English	1975
b. 19, f. 129	Streptococcus (Norwalk)	1975
b. 19, f. 130	Immunization vs viral diseases (New Orleans)	1976
b. 19, f. 131	"Mumps" English	1976
b. 19, f. 132	"Remarks on the Occasion of the Dedication of the John R. Paul Seminar Room" English	1976
b. 19, f. 133	"Research and Development" [Summary, National Immunization Conference, National Institutes of Health] English	1976
b. 19, f. 134	Rubella [London School of Hygiene and Tropical Medicine]	1976
b. 19, f. 135	Vaccine Induced Immunity to Rubella - Neutralizing and HAI Antibody Patterns Five Years After Vaccination	1976
b. 19, f. 136	"Changing Concepts in Infectious Diseases" [Fae Golde Kass Lecture] English	1976-1977
b. 20, f. 137	Measles	[1977]
b. 20, f. 138	"Measles Vaccination in the United States. Progress and Problems" (Copenhagen) English	1977
b. 20, f. 139	Graduation address [Yale School of Medicine]	1977
b. 20, f. 140	Enteroviruses	1977-1980, undated
b. 20, f. 141	Polioviruses in Textbook of Infectious Diseases	1977-1981
b. 20, f. 142	Problems in Measles and Rubella in Disease-a-Month	1978
b. 20, f. 143	Interview by Robert W. McCollum	1978

b. 20, f. 147 Viral vaccines (Finland) b. 20, f. 148 Vaccination against Rubella (S b. 20, f. 149 "Current Status of Measles and English b. 20, f. 150 "Immunization and the Control Mononucleosis and Possible Of Africa)	Continuing Challenge (San Francisco) an Francisco), (South Africa) d Polio" I of Viral Infection" and "Fatal Infectious ncogeneity of the Epstein-Barr Virus" (South	1978 1978 1978 1978, 1979 1979
b. 20, f. 147 Viral vaccines (Finland) b. 20, f. 148 Vaccination against Rubella (S b. 20, f. 149 "Current Status of Measles and English b. 20, f. 150 "Immunization and the Control Mononucleosis and Possible Of Africa)	an Francisco), (South Africa) d Polio" I of Viral Infection" and "Fatal Infectious ncogeneity of the Epstein-Barr Virus" (South	1978 1978, 1979 1979 1979
b. 20, f. 148 Vaccination against Rubella (S b. 20, f. 149 "Current Status of Measles and English b. 20, f. 150 "Immunization and the Control Mononucleosis and Possible Of Africa)	d Polio" I of Viral Infection" and "Fatal Infectious ncogeneity of the Epstein-Barr Virus" (South	1978, 1979 1979 1979
b. 20, f. 149 "Current Status of Measles and English b. 20, f. 150 "Immunization and the Control Mononucleosis and Possible Of Africa)	d Polio" I of Viral Infection" and "Fatal Infectious ncogeneity of the Epstein-Barr Virus" (South	1979 1979
b. 20, f. 150 "Immunization and the Control Mononucleosis and Possible O Africa)	l of Viral Infection" and "Fatal Infectious ncogeneity of the Epstein-Barr Virus" (South	1979
Mononucleosis and Possible O Africa)	ncogeneity of the Epstein-Barr Virus" (South	
English	ught Scientific Seminar]	1979
b. 20, f. 151 "Measles and Rubella" [Conna English		
b. 20, f. 152 Measles, rubella, poliomyelitis	immunization (Toronto)	1979
b. 20, f. 153 "Rotavirus Infections" (Norwa English	lk)	1979
b. 20, f. 154 "Vaccines in the Control of Vir English	al Infections" (Capetown)	1979
b. 20, f. 155 "Long Term Surveillance of Rul English	pella Vaccines" with Ann Schleuderberg"	1979-1984
b. 20, f. 156 "Viral Infections" in <i>Medical Co</i> English	omplications During Pregnancy	1979-1984
b. 20, f. 157 "Fatal Infectious Mononucleos Institutes of Health] English	is and Polyclonal B Cell Lymphoma" [National	1980
b. 20, f. 158 "Control of Poliomyelitis (Can English	the Disease Be Eliminated?)" (Stirling, Scotland)	1981
b. 20, f. 159 Rubella Outbreak: Still a Threat	t to Hospital Personnel and Patients [Asepsis]	1981
b. 20, f. 160 Poliomyelitis [Grover Francis P	owers Lecture]	1982
b. 20, f. 161 Poliomyelitis Control: A Contin	uing Paradox [Robert Ward Memorial Lecture]	1982-1983
b. 20, f. 162 Presentation of the Squibb Aw	ard to George Miller	1982
b. 20, f. 163 Vaccines against Rubella, Mea	sles, Poliomyelitis (Memphis)	[1982?]
b. 20, f. 164 Congenital and Perinatal Viral English	Infections in Perinatal Epidemiology	1982-1984
b. 20, f. 165 "Introduction of Dr, Sabin as th Society of America" English	ne Maxwell Finland Lecturer, Infectious Diseases	1984

b. 20, f. 166	"Poliomyelitis: The Scientific Conquest and Social Responses" [Dowling/Davis Lecture] English	1984
b. 20, f. 167	"The Present: Epidemiological Realities and Challenges" [Karl F. Meyer Lecture] English	1985
b. 20 , f. 168	"Can Poliomyelitis Be Eradicated? Part 1: The Present Epidemiological Realities and Challenges" [Second Annual K. F. Meyer Lecture] English	1985
b. 20, f. 169	"Vaccination vs Rubella" (Prague) English	1985
b. 20, f. 170	Pathogenesis of Poliomyelitis [Symposium, Albert Sabin's eightieth birthday]	1986
b. 20, f. 171	"Poliomyelitis: Pathogenesis and Control" Albert Sabin's birthday celebration] English	1986-1987
b. 21, f. 172	Remarks on the occasion of Arthur Ebbert's leaving the Deputy Dean position	1987
b. 21, f. 173	"The Polio Story" [Nathan Smith Club] English	1988
b. 21, f. 174	Three Landmark Articles About Poliomyelitis - Commentary, [reprint requests]	1992
b. 21, f. 175	"Rubella" in <i>Management of High Risk Pregnancy</i> , third edition English	1993
b. 21, f. 176	Obituary: James H. S. Gear	1994
b. 21, f. 177	"Isolation of Rubella Virus from Fetal Tissue and from Newborn Infants with Rubella Syndrome and Congenital Thrombocytopenic Purpura" [fragment, with J. E. Banatvala et. al.] English	undated
b. 21, f. 178	"Rubella Virus" (Johannesburg) English	undated
b. 21, f. 179	"Acute Respiratory Disease" English	undated
b. 21, f. 180	"Coxsackie Virus" ("C" Virus Infections") English	undated
b. 21, f. 181	"Herpes Simplex" English	undated
b. 21, f. 182	"Infections Due to Mycoplasma Pneumoniae" English	undated
b. 21, f. 183	"Report on the Investigation of an Outbreak of Poliomyelitis in Beirut, Lebanon, July, 1952" English	undated
b. 21, f. 184	Rubella	undated

b. 21, f. 185	"Rubella Antibodies: Their Role in Protective Immunity" [abstract, with Ann Schluederberg] English	undated
b. 21, f. 186	Rubella (South Africa)	undated
b. 21, f. 187	$^{\prime\prime}$ Streptococcal Diseases and Rheumatic Fever $^{\prime\prime}$ [Rheumatic Heart Disease lecture] English	undated
b. 21, f. 188	"Viremia after Ingestion of Oral Polio Vaccine\(Sabin)" English	undated
b. 21, f. 189	"Vaccinia" English	undated
b. 21, f. 190	Unidentified writing	undated

Series III: Teaching, 1947-1983

The series consists of a small number of teaching files from courses Horstmann taught at Yale in the Department of Epidemiology and Public Health, the School of Medicine, and other university venues, as well as courses taught outside of Yale. The files are arranged by course title under a heading for each department or school in which she taught and include notes made in preparing for the course, outlines, course descriptions, instructors guides, charts, and bibliographies. In no case are all the lectures for an individual course available.

b. 22, f. 1 Principles of Epidemiology 1947-1951, undated b. 22, f. 2 Enterovirus infections 1958 b. 22, f. 3 External [Environmental] Medicine 1968-1961, undated b. 22, f. 4 "Rubella and the Rubella Syndrome" [Special lectures in medical microbiology] English 1962-1966 b. 22, f. 5 International Epidemiology 1969, undated b. 22, f. 6 Epidemiology of Viral Infections 1972, 1979 b. 22, f. 7 Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1983 b. 22, f. 8 "Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1963 b. 22, f. 9 Poliomyelitis 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977-1979 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 13 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella University lectures 1970 b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences]	I	Epidemiology and Public Health	
b. 22, f. 3 External [Environmental] Medicine 1958-1961, undated undated b. 22, f. 4 "Rubella and the Rubella Syndrome" [Special lectures in medical microbiology] English 1962-1966 b. 22, f. 5 International Epidemiology 1969, undated b. 22, f. 6 Epidemiology of Viral Infections 1972, 1979 b. 22, f. 7 Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1981 b. 22, f. 8 "Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1983 Second year medical students b. 22, f. 9 Poliomyelitis 1963 b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella University lectures 1960, 1979, 1981 Other Yale University lectures 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 1	Principles of Epidemiology	
b. 22, f. 4 "Rubella and the Rubella Syndrome" [Special lectures in medical microbiology] English 1962-1966 b. 22, f. 5 International Epidemiology 1969, undated b. 22, f. 6 Epidemiology of Viral Infections 1972, 1979 b. 22, f. 7 Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1981 b. 22, f. 8 "Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1983 Second year medical students b. 22, f. 9 Poliomyelitis 1963 b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 2	Enterovirus infections	1958
microbiology English	b. 22, f. 3	External [Environmental] Medicine	
b. 22, f. 6 Epidemiology of Viral Infections 1972, 1979 b. 22, f. 7 Rubella and Other Neonatal and Congenital Infections 1981 b. 22, f. 8 "Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1983 Second year medical students b. 22, f. 9 Poliomyelitis 1963 b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 4	microbiology]	1962-1966
b. 22, f. 7 Rubella and Other Neonatal and Congenital Infections 1981 b. 22, f. 8 "Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1983 Second year medical students b. 22, f. 9 Poliomyelitis 1963 b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1967 b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 5	International Epidemiology	1969, undated
b. 22, f. 8 "Rubella and Congenital Malformations" 1983 SecUnd year medical students b. 22, f. 9 Poliomyelitis 1963 b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1967 b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 6	Epidemiology of Viral Infections	1972, 1979
English Second year medical students b. 22, f. 9 Poliomyelitis 1963 b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 7	Rubella and Other Neonatal and Congenital Infections	1981
b. 22, f. 9 Poliomyelitis 1963 b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 8		1983
b. 22, f. 10 Rubella 1965-1967 b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	:	Second year medical students	
b. 22, f. 11 Immunization 1977 b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 9	Poliomyelitis	1963
b. 22, f. 12 Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections 1977-1979 Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 10	Rubella	1965-1967
Grand Rounds b. 22, f. 13 Rubella 1962-1974, undated b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 11	Immunization	1977
b. 22, f. 13 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 12	Acute Viral Central Nervous System Infections	1977-1979
b. 22, f. 14 Rubella Syndrome 1967 b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella Nuiversity lectures Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981		Grand Rounds	
b. 22, f. 15 Aseptic Meningitis 1970 b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 13	Rubella	
b. 22, f. 16 Rubella 1978 Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 14	Rubella Syndrome	1967
Other Yale University lectures b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 15	Aseptic Meningitis	1970
b. 22, f. 17 Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences] 1960, 1979, 1981	b. 22, f. 16	Rubella	1978
		Other Yale University lectures	
b. 22, f. 18 Rubella [Helen Hadley Hall] 1966	b. 22, f. 17	Poliomyelitis, Rubella [noon conferences]	1960, 1979, 1981
	b. 22, f. 18	Rubella [Helen Hadley Hall]	1966

Other Yale University lectures (continued)

b. 22, f. 19	Poliomyelitis [Introduction to Epidemiology class,; Physicians Associates Program]	1980
	Outside of Yale University	
b. 22, f. 20	Epidemiology Courses [University of Minnesota	1967
b. 22, f. 21	Continuing Medical Education [American Medical Society]	1977-1979
b. 22, f. 22	Changing Concepts in Infectious Disease [Visiting professor, University of California School of Medicine]	1979
b. 22, f. 23	Poliomyelitis Control, a Continuing Parado [Robert Ward Memorial Lectures	5] 1982

Series IV: Research and Consultations, 1940-1990

The series contains extensive notes, data, and reports generated by Horstmann's work in the laboratory at Yale and during field studies around the world. The series contains notebooks, data sheets, and reports of projects. The materials are organized in three sections: Research notes on viruses, Field studies, and Administrative files.

The files in the section Research notes on viruses reflect Horstmann's major research interests in poliomyletis and rubella. These files are arranged in chronological order within three headings: Poliomyelitis studies, Rubella studies, and Other.

The Field studies files also document her research interests in polio and rubella and show the range of her travels to assure the safety and effectiveness of vaccination programs. The section is arranged alphabetically by geographical locality. Many of the field studies resulted from an invitation to Horstmann to investigate problems or to improve the health situation in a given area. Because the field studies include analyses done on site as well as the research done on collected samples shipped to the Yale laboratories, the results cover a longer period of time than the actual visit. File names are those given by Horstmann.

There are numerous files for field studies conducted at the Southbury Training School in Connecticut. Residents were used for epidemiological research on poliomyelitis and rubella vaccines and antibodies. Since the school provided a stable, isolated population of retarded children, researchers could follow results over an extended period of time.

Similarly, there are extensive files from studies done in Cairo, Egypt. This research built on studies and relationships begun by John Rodman Paul in the 1940s when he was Director of the Virus Commission of the United States Army Epidemiological Board. Horstmann continued the work in 1955 under the auspices of Navy Medical Research (NAMRU #3), where she also assisted in the development of their tissue culture laboratory. She studied types and distribution of poliomyelitis viruses collected from non-paralytic cases as well as orphan viruses (those not associated with a specific disease).

The field studies also include a few surveys conducted by epidemiology and public health students taking the core course EPH 510, for example, a study of Hamden High School first year students' immunity to rubella and a survey of the immune status of adolescents in Danbury.

The small amount of Administrative files include miscellaneous reports, research grant material, and a folder regarding animal care.

Research notes on infectious diseases

Poliomyelitis studies

b. 23, f. 1	Vaccination experiments	1946-1948, undated
b. 23, f. 2	Biphasic clinical symptoms	1948-1951, undated
b. 23, f. 3	Immunization and skin test experiments	1949-1952, undated
b. 23, f. 4	Age trends study	1948-1955, undated
b. 23, f. 5	Post-inoculation poliomyelitis	1950, undated
b. 23, f. 6	Physical activity and paralysis	1950-1951, undated

Research notes on infectious diseases > Poliomyelitis studies (continued)

b. 23, f. 7	Cynomolgus monkey tests of virus in blood	1951
b. 23, f. 8	Samples tested for T, d, and MS characters	1951-1959, undated
b. 23, f. 9	Chimpanzees tested for virus and antibodies in blood after virus ingestion	1951-1952
b. 23, f. 10	Viruses, Types I, II, III, from various locations tested	1951-1959, undated
b. 23, f. 11	Tonsillectomy	1951-1960, undated
b. 23, f. 12	Skin taking experiments on cynomolgus monkeys	1952
b. 23, f. 13	Cynomolgus monkeys in Manuelidis experiments	1952-1954
b. 23, f. 14	Response of cynomolgus monkeys to intracerebral innoculation	1952-1953
b. 24, f. 15	Cynomolgus experiments with Egypt virus	1952-1953
b. 24, f. 16	Letters of inquiry	1952-1983
b. 24, f. 17	Chimpanzee vaccination experiments	1953
b. 24, f. 18	Chimpanzees fed Leon virus	1953
b. 24, f. 19	Cynomolgus monkeys kidney tissue tests	1953
		4052
b. 24, f. 20	Vaccine as provoking factor	1953
b. 24, f. 20 b. 24, f. 21	Vaccine as provoking factor Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines	1953 1953-1963, undated
	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various	1953-1963,
b. 24, f. 21	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines	1953-1963, undated
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments	1953-1963, undated 1954
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22 b. 25, f. 23	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments Metabolic inhibition test of Edward Opton	1953-1963, undated 1954 1955
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22 b. 25, f. 23 b. 25, f. 24	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments Metabolic inhibition test of Edward Opton Vaccine embargo	1953-1963, undated 1954 1955 1955, undated
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22 b. 25, f. 23 b. 25, f. 24 b. 25, f. 25	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments Metabolic inhibition test of Edward Opton Vaccine embargo Chimpanzee vaccine experiments	1953-1963, undated 1954 1955 1955, undated 1955
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22 b. 25, f. 23 b. 25, f. 24 b. 25, f. 25 b. 25, f. 26	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments Metabolic inhibition test of Edward Opton Vaccine embargo Chimpanzee vaccine experiments Tests for virulence of attenuated virus after human passage	1953-1963, undated 1954 1955 1955, undated 1955 1956, undated
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22 b. 25, f. 23 b. 25, f. 24 b. 25, f. 25 b. 25, f. 26 b. 25, f. 27	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments Metabolic inhibition test of Edward Opton Vaccine embargo Chimpanzee vaccine experiments Tests for virulence of attenuated virus after human passage Thorotrast experiments	1953-1963, undated 1954 1955 1955, undated 1955 1956, undated
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22 b. 25, f. 23 b. 25, f. 24 b. 25, f. 25 b. 25, f. 26 b. 25, f. 27 b. 25, f. 28	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments Metabolic inhibition test of Edward Opton Vaccine embargo Chimpanzee vaccine experiments Tests for virulence of attenuated virus after human passage Thorotrast experiments Cynomolgus feeding experiments testing viremia	1953-1963, undated 1954 1955 1955, undated 1955 1956, undated 1956 [1956?]
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22 b. 25, f. 23 b. 25, f. 24 b. 25, f. 25 b. 25, f. 26 b. 25, f. 27 b. 25, f. 28 b. 25, f. 29	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments Metabolic inhibition test of Edward Opton Vaccine embargo Chimpanzee vaccine experiments Tests for virulence of attenuated virus after human passage Thorotrast experiments Cynomolgus feeding experiments testing viremia Testing for poliomyelitis antibodies	1953-1963, undated 1954 1955 1955, undated 1955 1956, undated 1956 [1956?] 1956
b. 24, f. 21 b. 24, f. 22 b. 25, f. 23 b. 25, f. 24 b. 25, f. 25 b. 25, f. 26 b. 25, f. 27 b. 25, f. 28 b. 25, f. 29 b. 25, f. 30	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving various vaccines Cynomolgus viremia experiments Metabolic inhibition test of Edward Opton Vaccine embargo Chimpanzee vaccine experiments Tests for virulence of attenuated virus after human passage Thorotrast experiments Cynomolgus feeding experiments testing viremia Testing for poliomyelitis antibodies Localization in the gut of cynomolgus monkeys	1953-1963, undated 1954 1955 1955, undated 1955 1956, undated 1956 [1956?] 1956 1956-1967, undated

Research notes on infectious diseases > Poliomyelitis studies (continued)

b. 25, f. 33	Test of Sabin LSC Type I virus	1957
b. 25, f. 34	Pathogenesis	1957, 1978, undated
b. 25, f. 35	Tests to screen freshly isolated strains for "thermal markers"	1958, undated
b. 25, f. 36	Cynomolgus monkeys tested for immunity after receiving Salk and Sabin vaccines	1958-1963, undated
b. 25, f. 37	Growth curves at various temperatures	1959, undated
b. 25, f. 38	Proposed study for testing stability of Sabin Types I and II attenuated viruses on sequential human passages	1959
b. 25, f. 39	Thermal markers	1959
b. 25, f. 40	Salk vaccine and shoulder girdle neuritis	1959
b. 25, f. 41	Sabin vaccine trial in New Haven	1959-1960
b. 25, f. 42	Wecker, MacBride, Plotkin, and Melnick tests	1960-1961
b. 25, f. 43	Viremia studies	1960-1963
b. 25, f. 44	Filter paper technique for analysis [Edward Opton]	1960-1967, undated
b. 25, f. 45	Parnel test -cynomolgus monkeys	1961
b. 25, f. 46	Oral vaccine to newborn infants	[1961-1962?] undated
b. 25, f. 47	Letters of inquiry	1962-1977
b. 25, f. 48	Antibody survey in Army recruits	1962-1963, undated
b. 25, f. 49	Fly experiment	1962
b. 25, f. 50	Surveillance reports data	1962
b. 26, f. 51	Vaccines, New Haven meeting	1962
b. 26, f. 52	Marker tests for poliomyelitis vaccine	1964
b. 26, f. 53	Effects of age on antibody response	1964, undated
b. 26, f. 54	Further tests with attenuated Type III vaccine	1964-1965, undated
b. 26, f. 55	Law cases	1964-1988
b. 26, f. 56	Neutralizing antibody assays	1966-1967
b. 26, f. 57	Seroimmunity	[1971?]
5.1		

Rubella studies

Research notes on infectious diseases > Rubella studies (continued)

b. 26, f. 58 - 61	General	1962-1965, 1969-1975, undated
b. 26, f. 62	Chimpanzees	1953-1956, 1969, undated
b. 26, f. 63	Misao Ohtawara's studies	[1961]- 1962, undated
b. 26, f. 64	Monkeys	1962-1963, undated
b. 26 , f. 65	Viral studies of fetal tissues where mother had rubella during pregnancy	1963-1965, undated
b. 26 , f. 66	Baboons	1964-1966, undated
b. 26, f. 67	National Institutes of Health committees	1964-1966, undated
b. 26, f. 68	Letters of inquiry	1964-1974
b. 26, f. 69	Syndrome case history	1965-1967, undated
b. 27, f. 70	Studies with chimpanzees and baboons	1966-1967, undated
b. 27, f. 71	Immunity study	1966-1968, undated
b. 27, f. 72	Congenital patients	1966-1977, undated
b. 27, f. 73	Cases in Connecticut	1968-1976
b. 27, f. 74 - 75	Vaccine post-partum studies	1969-1970, undated
b. 27, f. 76 - 78	Study: Books I, II, and III	1969-1978
b. 28, f. 79	Precipitations of RA 27/3 vaccines	1970
b. 28, f. 80	Vaccine testing	1970-1981
b. 28, f. 81	Rho antigens and antibodies	1973-1974 <i>,</i> undated
b. 28, f. 82	Hemoagglutination inhibition tests	1973-1974, undated
b. 28, f. 83	Vaccine trial descriptions for National Institutes of Health	1976
b. 28, f. 84	Proficiency Program	1976, 1982
b. 28, f. 85	Evaluation and comparison of two virus vaccines	1979

Research notes on infectious diseases > Rubella studies (continued)

b. 28, f. 86	Rubella Laboratory	1979-1980
b. 28, f. 87 - 88	Law cases	1988- 1990
	Other	
b. 28, f. 89	Epidemic hemorrhagic fever	1952-1953
b. 28, f. 90	Measles vaccine	1959-1960, undated
b. 28, f. 91	Unidentified data	1962
b. 28, f. 92	Letters of inquiry on various health issues	1962-1969
b. 28, f. 93	World Health Organization Serum Bank	1963-1965, undated
b. 28, f. 94	Mycoplasma pneumonia infections	1964-1967, undated
b. 28, f. 95	Notes	1966, undated
b. 28, f. 96	Significance of YA in secretions bathing mucous surfaces	1967
b. 28, f. 97	Anti- Φ antibodies study of vaccinesand natural immunes	1968-1973
b. 28, f. 98	Vaccine development	1969
b. 28, f. 99	Hospital isolation techniques for infectious diseases	1969-1981, undated
b. 28, f. 100	Zoster immune globulin	1970-1971
b. 28, f. 101	Epstein-Barr Virus studies	1972-1979
b. 28, f. 102	Wooley monkey study	1974
b. 28, f. 103 - 104	Antibodies in Amish families	1979-1982
b. 28, f. 105	Proposed study on causes of lower respiratory tract illnesses in children	undated
F	ield studies	
b. 29, f. 106	Alaska. Poliomyelitis studies	1955
b. 29, f. 107	Arizona. Trial of attenuated poliovirus	1958, undated
	Cairo	
b. 29, f. 108	Children's Hospital Outpatient Clinic	1948-1949
b. 29, f. 109 - 117	Naval Medical Research Unit #3	1950-1956, undated
b. 29, f. 118	Epidemiologic survey	1950-1956, undated
b. 29, f. 119	Isolation of viruses from children	1952-1956

Field studies > Cairo (continued)

b. 29, f. 120 - 125	1952 virus strains tested	1952-1957, undated
b. 30, f. 126 - 128	1955 viruses tested	1955-1959, undated
	Connecticut	
b. 30, f. 129	Poliomyelitis data	1951-1963, undated
b. 30, f. 130	Rubella data	1964-1975
b. 30, f. 131 - 135	Costa Rica	1959-1960, undated
b. 31, f. 136 - 138	Danbury (CT)	1968-1983, undated
b. 31, f. 139	England. Ether sensitive viruses	1947-1948, undated
b. 31, f. 140	Finland. Poliomyelitis	1960
b. 31, f. 141 - 143	Fort Ord, (CA). Rubella vaccine studies	1969-1975, undated
b. 31, f. 144 - 145	Framingham (MA). Rubella study	1958-1970
b. 32, f. 146 - 149	Guatemala. Epidemiological surveys	1957-1960, undated
b. 32, f. 150	Haiti. Sera tested	1973
b. 32, f. 151	Hamden (CT). Rubella immunity of first year high school students	1979-1980, undated
	Hawaii	
b. 32, f. 152	Poliomyelitis	1940-1956, undated
b. 32, f. 153	Rubella vaccine	1968-1969
b. 32, f. 154	Israel. Poliomyelitis	1950
b. 32, f. 155	Latin America. Poliomyelitis	1958-1962, undated
b. 32, f. 156 - 157	Lima (Peru)	1957-1971, undated,
	Middletown (CT)	
b. 32, f. 158 - 159	Poliomyelitis vaccination program	1960-1962, undated
b. 33, f. 160	Vaccination studies	1960-1963, undated

Field studies > Middletown (CT) (continued)

b. 33, f. 164 Testing of Pfizer type III vaccine 1964-1967 b. 33, f. 165 Antibody studies 1967-1969 b. 33, f. 166 Serologic analyses undated b. 33, f. 167 Morocco. Epidemiological surveys 1953-1956, 1980, undated b. 33, f. 168 Netherlands. Pollomyelitis vaccinations 1970 CF tosts on sera; tested by plate and tube methods in New Haven and Berkeley b. 33, f. 179 Poliomyelitis cases 1956 b. 33, f. 171 T markers study 1960 b. 33, f. 172 Elm Haven virus and antibody studies 1960 b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960-1962] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962	b. 33, f. 161 - 163	Middletown and Portland sewage	1960-1962
b. 33, f. 166 Serologic analyses undated b. 33, f. 167 Morocco. Epidemiological surveys 1953-1956, 1980, undated b. 33, f. 168 Netherlands. Poliomyelitis vaccinations 1970 New Haven (CT) b. 33, f. 169 CF tests on sera; tested by plate and tube methods in New Haven and 1956 b. 33, f. 170 Poliomyelitis cases 1959 b. 33, f. 171 T markers study 1960 b. 34, f. 172 Elm Haven virus and antibody studies 1960 b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 - 181 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960*] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 P	b. 33, f. 164	Testing of Pfizer type III vaccine	1964-1967
b. 33, f. 167 Morocco. Epidemiological surveys 1953-1956, 1980, undated b. 33, f. 168 Netherlands. Poliomyelitis vaccinations 1970 New Haven (CT) b. 33, f. 169 CF tests on sera; tested by plate and tube methods in New Haven and Berkeley 1950 b. 33, f. 170 Poliomyelitis cases 1959 b. 33, f. 171 T markers study 1960 b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960*] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960*] b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960* b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961* b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962* b. 34, f. 189	b. 33, f. 165	Antibody studies	1967-1969
b. 33, f. 168 Netherlands. Poliomyelitis vaccinations 1970	b. 33, f. 166	Serologic analyses	undated
New Haven (CT) b. 33, f. 169 CF tests on sera; tested by plate and tube methods in New Haven and Berkeley 1956 b. 33, f. 170 Poliomyelitis cases 1959 b. 33, f. 171 T markers study 1960 b. 33, f. 172 Elm Haven virus and antibody studies 1960 b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swa	b. 33, f. 167	Morocco. Epidemiological surveys	
b. 33, f. 169 CF tests on sera; tested by plate and tube methods in New Haven and Berkeley 1956 b. 33, f. 170 Poliomyelitis cases 1959 b. 33, f. 171 T markers study 1960 b. 34, f. 172 Elm Haven virus and antibody studies 1960 b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960 - 1962 b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b.	b. 33, f. 168	Netherlands. Poliomyelitis vaccinations	1970
Berkeley b. 33, f. 170 Poliomyelitis cases 1959 b. 33, f. 171 T markers study 1960 b. 33, f. 172 Elm Haven virus and antibody studies 1960 b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type J. II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960 - 1962 b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960 - 1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960 - 1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961 - 1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963 - 1970, undated		New Haven (CT)	
b. 33, f. 171 T markers study 1960 b. 33, f. 172 Elm Haven virus and antibody studies 1960 b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963-1970, undated	b. 33, f. 169		1956
b. 33, f. 172 Elm Haven virus and antibody studies 1960 b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 - 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960-1] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [19627] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 33, f. 170	Poliomyelitis cases	1959
b. 34, f. 173 Antibody responses 1960 b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 - 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960 - 1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960 - 1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960 - 1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961 - 1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 - 1970, undated	b. 33, f. 171	T markers study	1960
b. 34, f. 174 Farnham Courts and St. Paul's 1960 b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963-1970, undated	b. 33, f. 172	Elm Haven virus and antibody studies	1960
b. 34, f. 175 - 176 Type I, II, III, excretion studies 1960 b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 173	Antibody responses	1960
b. 34, f. 177 Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial 1960 b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 174	Farnham Courts and St. Paul's	1960
b. 34, f. 178 Salk vaccine trials 1960 b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 175 - 176	Type I, II, III, excretion studies	1960
b. 34, f. 179 - 181 Sabin vaccine trials 1960-1962, undated b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 177	Sewage tests after poliovirus vaccine field trial	1960
b. 34, f. 182 Rockview and West Hills [1960?] b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 178	Salk vaccine trials	1960
b. 34, f. 183 Long incubation data 1960-1961 b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 179 - 181	Sabin vaccine trials	
b. 34, f. 184 Chart summaries 1960-1962 b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 182	Rockview and West Hills	[1960?]
b. 34, f. 185 Blood collection follow-up 1961 b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 183	Long incubation data	1960-1961
b. 34, f. 186 Sewage system 1961-1962 b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 184	Chart summaries	1960-1962
b. 34, f. 187 Sabin feeding schedule 1962 b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 185	Blood collection follow-up	1961
b. 34, f. 188 Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3 1962 b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 186	Sewage system	1961-1962
b. 34, f. 189 Rectal swabs data [1962?] b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 187	Sabin feeding schedule	1962
b. 35, f. 190 Repeat antibody determinations 1963 b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 188	Poliomyelitis 2 and Poliomyelitis 3	1962
b. 35, f. 191 - 192 School survey 1963-1970, undated	b. 34, f. 189	Rectal swabs data	[1962?]
undated	b. 35, f. 190	Repeat antibody determinations	1963
b. 35, f. 193 Rubella vaccines retested 1972-1974	b. 35, f. 191 - 192	School survey	
	b. 35, f. 193	Rubella vaccines retested	1972-1974

Field studies > New Haven (CT) (continued)

b. 35, f. 194 - 196	Women in various age groups tested serologically	1981-1983
	New York Foundling Hospital	
b. 35, f. 197	Viremia study	1961
b. 35, f. 198	Serum study	1961-1962
b. 35, f. 199	Newington (CT) Home for Crippled Children poliomyelitis study	1955
b. 35, f. 200	Newtown (CT). Rubella studies	1970
b. 35, f. 201	Nicaragua. Poliomyelitis studies	1958
b. 35, f. 202	Ohio. Poliomyelitis epidemic	1952-1953
b. 35, f. 203	Puerto Rico. Encephalitis cases	1973
b. 35, f. 204	Rio de Janeiro (Brazil). Military recruits serological survey	1963, undated
b. 35, f. 205	Santo Domingo (Dominican Republic). Family studies	undated
	Southbury (CT) Training School	
b. 35, f. 206 - 207	Serological studies	1945-1946, 1954-1955
b. 35, f. 208	Rubella tests	1954-1969, undated
b. 35, f. 209	Vaccine experiments	1955-1956, undated
b. 35, f. 210	Type III attenuated virus tests	1955-1956, undated
b. 36, f. 211	Poliomyelitis vaccine trials	1955-1956
b. 36, f. 212	Feeding attenuated viruses to infect those with natural antibodies and those with induced antibodies	1955-1956, undated
b. 36, f. 213	Tests with formalinized vaccine	1955-1956, undated
b. 36, f. 214	Type I attenuated virus tests	1956
b. 36, f. 215	Tests of Type III stools in monkeys	1956, undated
b. 36, f. 216	Feeding of Type III vaccine	1956, 1961
b. 36 , f. 217	Comparison of in-vivo and in-vitro virulence tests	1956-1957, undated
b. 36, f. 218	Comparative studies of neutralizing poliomyelitis antibodies determined by tube and panel methods	[1957]
b. 36, f. 219	Type I trials	1957-1959, undated

Field studies > Southbury (CT) Training School (continued)

b. 36, f. 220	Echo 9 virus studies	1957-1959, undated
b. 36, f. 221	Measles vaccine tests	1959, undated
b. 36, f. 222	Viremia in Echo 9 virus infections	1959
b. 36, f. 223	Virus isolation	[1959]
b. 36, f. 224	Rubella HAI studies	1962-1972
b. 37, f. 225 - 226	Pneumonia and upper respiratory infections	1964-1966, undated
b. 37, f. 227	Antibody study	1966
b. 37, f. 228	Study of tonsil immunoglobulins and respiratory illness	1966
b. 37, f. 229	Influenza and vaccine study	1967, undated
b. 37, f. 230	Rubella epidemic of 1962 retested	1967-1972
	Tahiti	
b. 37, f. 231 - 232	Poliomyelitis survey	1951
b. 37, f. 233	Tahiti and Raiates sera	1951-1959
b. 37, f. 234	Measles	1960-1961
b. 37, f. 235	Trinidad. Poliomyelitis	1958-1960, undated
b. 37, f. 236 - 237	World Health Organization. Pan American Sanitary Bureau. Poliomyelitis	1954-1960, undated
b. 37, f. 238	Wuerzburg (Germany). Poliomyelitis	1950
Ad	ministrative files	
	Viral Diagnostic Laboratory	
b. 37, f. 239	Quarterly reports to World Health Organization and National Communicable Diseases Center	1968-1977
b. 37, f. 240	Yale School of Medicine and Yale New Haven Hospital laboratory agreement	1974-1983, undated
b. 37, f. 241	Research grants	1978-1979
b. 37, f. 242	Safety reports	1978-1984
b. 37, f. 243	Animal care	1978

Series V: Professional Meetings, 1951-1994

Arranged chronologically, the series documents Horstmann's interest and involvement in relevant professional meetings both in the United States and abroad. The files include programs, correspondence, agendas and handouts. If the papers contain the text of lecture Horstmann gave at a meeting, that text is included in the Series II, Writings.

b. 38, f. 1 - 3	General	1951-1994
b. 38, f. 4 - 5	World Health Organization	1958-1959, undated
b. 38, f. 6	International Conference on Vaccines against Viral and Rickettsial Diseases of Man	1966
b. 38, f. 7	Nobel Prize	1967
b. 38, f. 8	First International Congress for Virology	1968
b. 38, f. 9	National Institutes of Health. International Conference on Rubella Immunization	1968-1969
b. 38, f. 10	American College of Pathologists. Standards for Methods in Microbiology	1969
b. 38, f. 11	Society for the Study of Infectious Disease. Joint United States and Scottish Conference	1970
b. 38, f. 12	Conference on Infectious Diseases, Gothenberg	1970
b. 39, f. 13	Human Diseases Caused by Viruses. Recent Developments	1976
b. 39, f. 14	British Society for the Study of Infectious Disease. Scottish Branch and Infectious Diseases Society of America. Joint Conference	1976
b. 39 , f. 15	United States Department of Health, Education and Welfare. National Immunization Conference	1976
b. 39, f. 16	Scottish-Scandinavian Conference on Infectious Diseases	1977
b. 39, f. 17	Viral and Bacterial Vaccines. International Symposium	1977
b. 39, f. 18	National Academy of Sciences	1977
b. 39, f. 19	Center for Disease Control. Influenza Vaccine Use	1977
b. 39, f. 20	Connaught Scientific Seminar	1979
b. 39, f. 21 - 22	National Institutes of Health. Conference on the Eradication of Infectious Diseases	1980
b. 39, f. 23	European Association Against Virus Diseases	1982
b. 39, f. 24 - 25	American Society for Virology. Annual Meeting	1983, 1984
b. 39, f. 26	International Rubella Symposium	1984
b. 39, f. 27	Poliomyelitis Symposium	1984
b. 39, f. 28	Czechoslovak Society for Microbiology. Symposium on the Prevention and Treatment of Viral Infections	1985

b. 39, f. 29	Association of American Physicians. Centennial Clinical Science from the Past to the Future $$	1985-1987
b. 39, f. 30	Poliomyelitis Vaccines: Re-evaluating Policy Options	1988
b. 39, f. 31	European Society against Virus Diseases and European Group for Rapid Viral Diagnosis. Virus Research and Diagnosis in Health and Disease	1989

Series VI: Personal Papers, 1941-2001

The series contains a small quantity of Dorothy Horstmann's personal materials. These include tributes and honors, memorabilia, and a smattering of travel notes from her extensive world travels. Materials in the series are arranged in alphabetical order by record type.

b. 40, f. 1	General	1985-1994
b. 40, f. 2	Bibliographies	[1994?], undated
b. 40, f. 3	Biographical directory listings	1969-1996
b. 40, f. 4	Biographical information	1941-1994, undated
b. 40, f. 5	Clippings	1952-1970, 2001, undated
	Congratulations	
b. 40, f. 6	Appointment to full professor	1961, undated
b. 40, f. 7	John Rodman Paul Professorship	1969, undated
b. 40, f. 8	Election to the National Academy of Sciences	1975, undated
b. 40, f. 9	Festschrift: Yale Journal of Biology and Medicine English	1982
b. 40, f. 10	Memberships	1976-1990
b. 40, f. 11	Memorabilia	1961-1981, undated
b. 40, f. 12	Memorial service for Dorothy Horstmann	2001
	Notebooks	
b. 41, f. 13	Payments received	1977-1993
b. 41, f. 14	Professional notes	1959, 1961, undated
b. 41, f. 15	Reception for Yale Journal of Biology and Medicine hosted by Dorothy Horstmann	1982
	Tributes and honors	
b. 41, f. 16	General	1953-1993, undated
b. 41 , f. 17	Smith College, honorary degree	1961
b. 41, f. 18	James Deacon Bruce Memorial Award	1975
b. 41, f. 19	Thorvald Madsen Award	1977
b. 41, f. 20	Alpha Omega Alpha, Honor Medical Society	1977-1978
b. 41, f. 21	Dorothy M. Horstmann Lectureship	1991-1993

Tributes and honors (continued)

b. 41, f. 22	Dorothy M. Horstmann Award, Infectious Diseases Society	1993
	Trips	
b. 41, f. 23	Tahiti diary	1951
b. 41, f. 24	South Africa	1979
b. 41, f. 25	Travel itineraries	1974-1992, undated

Series VII: Photographs, 1940-1994

The series includes portraits of Horstmann, as well as photographs of her colleagues. Those of colleagues include pictures at professional meetings, as well as the annual Yale School of Medicine faculty photographs. The series also includes photographs from Horstmann's travels. These are arranged by place, under the heading Trips.

b. 42, f. 1 - 4	Portraits [include proofs and negatives] A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1940, 1946, 1960-1985, undated
b. 42, f. 5	Colleagues A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1958-1994, undated
b. 42, f. 6	Colleagues and D. M. Horstmann A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1944-1988, undated
b. 42, f. 7	Faculty A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1945-1961, undated
b. 43, f. 8 - 9	Faculty A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	1962-1991, undated
	Meetings	
b. 43, f. 10	General	1948-1989
b. 43, f. 11	Infectious Diseases Society of America	1970-1988
b. 43, f. 12	Pan American Health Organization	1966-1994
	Trips	
b. 43, f. 13	Cairo	1955
b. 43, f. 14	Copenhagen and Stockholm	1947
b. 43, f. 15	England	1947-1948
	Eastern Europe	
b. 43, f. 16	Eastern Europe General	1959
b. 43, f. 16 b. 43, f. 17 - 18		
·	<u>General</u>	1959

b. 43, f. 21 Unidentified undated

Selected Search Terms

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

Subjects

Poliomyelitis Rubella Virology Women in medicine

Geographic Names

Europe, Eastern -- Description and travel

Names

Gear, James H. S. (James Henderson Sutherland), 1905-1994 Horstmann, Dorothy M. (Dorothy Millicent), 1911-Madalengoitia, José Miller, I. George Morris, J. N. (Jeremy Noah) Paul, John R. (John Rodman), 1893-1971 Sabin, Albert B. (Albert Bruce), 1906-1993 Van Wagenen, Gertrude, 1893-Von Magnus, Herdis

Corporate Bodies

Yale University. Department of Epidemiology and Public Health
Yale University. School of Medicine